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163 Anstey's Building,
Joubert Street,
Johannesburg.
28th April 1959.

Dear Mr. Paton,

The S. A. Peace Council - from whose activities
I am banned - have consulted me about a problem, which I am
now passing on to you:

The Anti-A & H. Bomb Council of Japan are ar-
ranging an international conference in Japan in August., The
Joint Council of the Australian and New Zealand Peace Councils
are also arranging an international conference against &+ and
He Bombs in November in Melbourne - Congress for Disarmament and
International Co-operation. In each case, the Sponsoring Com-
mittee is anxious to have a South African of international
repute present at the Congress and willing to speak as an
artist on various aspects of the relationship between Culture
and Peace. In each case, the Sponsoring Committee is
willing to pay the whole or part of a return-airfare,

Is it possible for you to accept both invit-
ations or one of them?

As I understand it, you would attend in your
individual capacity and speak for yourself alone. In so doing,
however, I am confident you would be expressing the thoughts
of the Congresses and the Liberal Party on the relationship
between liberation and colonial wars. (The thought occurs to
me - but maybe I am premature - that the Congresses and your

own Party would be gla nominate you as thei epresentative. £
M.\‘*M,e& S%%M udj: Mi«.-—- )
If there is the smallest poss bility of yaﬂr gk

travelling to one or both of the Congresses, may I beg you

to accept these invitations and these responsibilities, Two

years ago sixty theatre workers signed a protest against nuclear
tests and sent it to the Prime Minister. Beyond that I don't think

a single South African artist has spoken out against the test-dangers.
It's too bad that we people who labour in the field of culture are
placidly accepting the possibility that all we do can be destwoyed

by a single bomb,

I attended the World Peace Assembly at Helsinki three
years ago and unhesitatingly gay it was the most waluable experience
imaginable. You are probably ‘more used to international gatherings,



il

but for me it was a magnificent, broadening and uplifting experience.,
You know, I'm sure, the joy for a South African to be part of a
genmiine, relaxed multiracial gathering. It was marvellous. I met
such wonderful people, too, unknown and famous - what a daily
breathing of vital fresh air!

I think I will enclose the letter from the Australian
people for you to read. I don't suppose they will insist on your
being a singer or dancer! But you can talk! Will you return this
letter to me please.

In the unhappy event that you are quite unable to attend
either Congress, would you let me have a message or a statement
which could be sent to both Congresses. But do strain every nerve
to make an appearance in person.

An early reply would be appreciated.

With best w1shes&

oo nmcsdy.
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| 25 Lynton Road,
KLOOF,
Natal.

1l4th lay, 19859.

Dear Mr. Williams,

I am sorry that I am unable to accept either of the
invitations. I am trying tog et back to serious writing, and
1 think you will be cne of the first to understand that this
is a demanding occupation.

I saw your production of the KIMBERLEY TRAIN in Durban,
and congratulate you on it.

If I have any success with my play, THE LAST JOURNEY,
I shall probably turn to that kind of writing.

I am returning the letter from the Australian Peace
Council. |

Yours sincerely,
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